## CITY OF NATIONAL CITY CITY COUNCIL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that the City Council of the City of National City will hold a Public Hearing after the hour of 6:00 p.m., Tuesday, May 17, 2022, via live webcast from the City Council Chambers, Civic Center, 1243 National City Blvd., National City, CA., to consider: AMENDING THE PREVIOUSLY ADOPTED TRANSPORTATION DEVELOPMENT IMPACT FEE (TDIF) SCHEDULE AND ANNUAL ADJUSTMENT TO THE TDIF, PURSUANT TO NATIONAL CITY CODE SECTION 4.52.100 AND MUNICIPAL CONSISTENT GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 66017, APPROVING AN ADJUSTMENT TO THE TDIF OF 2 PERCENT AS REQUIRED BY THE SAN DIEGO ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENTS (SANDAG) FOR RECEIPT OF TRANSNET LOCAL STREET IMPROVEMENT REVENUES, RESULTING IN THE TDIF INCREASING FROM \$2,635.50 PER NEW RESIDENTIAL DWELLING UNIT TO \$2,688.21 PER **UNIT BEGINNING JULY 1, 2022.** 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, City Council meetings remain via teleconference to ensure the safety of city residents, employees and the communities we serve. Anyone interested in this Public Hearing may view the live webcast of the City Council Meeting on the City's website at <a href="https://www.nationalcityca.gov/webcast">https://www.nationalcityca.gov/webcast</a>.

Interested parties may register to speak during the City Council zoom meeting, but must register by 4:00 p.m. the day of the meeting. The City Council will also accept written public comments regarding this matter via e-mail sent to clerk@nationalcityca.gov. Written comments from the public (limited to a maximum of three minutes) must be submitted via e-mail by 4:00 p.m. on the day of the City Council Meeting. For information on registering to speak or on submitting written comments, please visit the City Clerk's webpage at https://www.nationalcityca.gov/government/city-clerk/public-comments.

If you challenge the nature of the proposed action in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the undersigned, or to the City Council at, or prior to, the public hearing.

May 4, 2022. Shelley Chapel, MMC, Deputy City Clerk Published in the Star News on May 6 and May 13, 2022.